From: Gordon Stirling

Sent: 15 November 2021 08:26
To: Local Plan

Subject: Policy OS2 Culcheth

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN
| wish to make objection to the above local plan for the proposal of the development of 200 + houses.

As a resident of the village, we have for years, been plagued by HGVs using Warrington Road as a short cut to the
motorways.

With the introduction of a TRO this fortunately has decreased however both Glazebury and Culcheth are still subject
to standing traffic for long periods of the day and evening.

The road infrastructure cannot take any further vehicles, and certainly there would be serious concerns with the
access and exit from the development, for the safety of school children at the adjacent schools.

An increase in population of a minimum of 600 would certainly put pressure on the local healthcare amenities.

While Warrington Council feels this site has very little effect on the green belt at present, there is a serious
possibility that this will lead to further development with obvious consequences for the area.

Regards

Gordon Stirling





